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WAM kicked off an orientation for its new 
group of students on Monday, the start of a 
six-month hands on training program. The 
program targets young people ages 18 to 
24 who have dropped out of school and are 
considered “at risk” as they linger around 
doing nothing. Out of 70 applicants, only 
25 were chosen after individual interviews. 
Five of the trainees are young women. 

The program is like a regular 8am-5pm 
day job, where the students get a stipend.  

Like a classroom setting, the students spend 
time learning English and math on top of the 
hands on trainings they receive in carpentry. 
WAM wants to show recent dropouts that 
there is another approach in life, a way off 
drugs and to new beginning. The program 
gets its vocational funding from National 
Training Council and its counseling funds 
from Substance Abuse Prevention and Treat-
ment program under the US-funded Single 
State Agency.
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jalein Atoll statement saying, “it appears 
to be the ‘stage one’ motor of the Pegasus 
XL launch vehicle from a test conducted at 
the Reagan Test Site on Kwajalein Atoll in 
June 2012.”

The stage one motor is part of a Pegasus 
booster rocket system that was attached to 
the underbelly of a jet airplane that took 
off from Kwajalein in June. The booster 
detached from the plane in the upper at-
mosphere and then propelled the Pegasus 
and its payload — the NuSTAR satellite 
observatory — into a low-Earth orbit.

The stage one motor is a solid rocket 
booster that propels the Pegasus to about 
200,000 feet then burns out and falls as 
planned into the broad ocean area and nor-
mally sinks upon splashdown, said USAKA. 
“As verified from Reagan Test Site monitor-
ing of the mission, the component landed in 
the predicted drop area in the open ocean 
approximately 300 miles from Mili Atoll, 
apparently drifting for some amount of time 
before coming ashore on Mili Atoll,” the 

statement said. There have been more than 
40 Pegasus launches over the years from 
various locations including Kwajalein, the 
Army said.

Earlier coordinated environmental re-
views determined the Pegasus XL launch 
does not present a significant impact to 
human health or the environment, the 
Army said.  The photos of the equipment 
that washed up in Mili “show that the 
components worked, all fuel oxidized and 
there should be no risk to personnel,” the 
Army said. “However, due to the size and 
condition of the metal and the possibility 
for spent solid booster residue remaining 
on the debris, it is recommended that all 
individuals stay away from this debris until 
it is retrieved. Avoiding contact with this 
component will prevent any possibility of 
injury that could result from direct handling 
of the weathered metal or skin contact with 
the solid booster residue.”

The Army said it is working with the US 
Embassy and the RMI government “to de-
velop appropriate response actions.”
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